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TVIC December 2017 

BOARD MEETING 
 

December 18, 2017 
 

MINUTES 
 

382 Woodside Avenue 

1 PM 

 

 

The meeting started at 1:06.   

 

In Attendance 

Curry Eckelhoff, Ellen Peterson, Ro Ricketts, in person and Olivia Jacobs 

(by phone) in attendance. 

 

Governance 

Update on Attorney, Ingrid Mittenmaier with the firm of Adler and Colvin, 

was provided.  We just retained Ingrid to help with the governance issues. 

TVIC provided a retainer for Ingrid’s work to be responsive to various legal 

inquiries from Brenda Grantland, a former Board member of TVIC.  Brenda 

recently joined as a TVIC member, but was not a member when she 

requested two years of minutes, incorporation documents and access to 

current members.   

 

http://www.tamvalley.org/


Ingrid advised that the vote of the members with regards to the property can 

occur either before or after the sale of the property.  And Ingrid advised 

Brenda Grantland that the TVIC should be given the TVIC minutes, 

rightfully the property of the TVIC, which are currently in the possession of 

Nancy McDonald.  

 

Map Book Ad 

Discussion of Map Book and whether to put an ad in it.  Issue tabled since 

funds will be needed for the attorney fees. 

 

Appointment of New Treasurer  

Since April of 2014, the club has had an interim officer, Ro Ricketts, 

fulfilling the Treasurer function.  At this meeting, the Board was tasked with 

appointing Ellen Peterson to take over as Treasurer.  Ro made a motion and 

Olivia seconded the motion.  The vote is unanimous to elect Ellen Peterson 

to be the Treasurer.   

 

Ellen will go to the bank on Wednesday to pick up the signature card and 

work with David Winters (at Union Bank) to bring the card to Curry for her 

to sign.  Olivia will forward the email train about the procedure necessary to 

add Ellen as a signatory on the bank card, so she can contact David.   

 

Archive update 

TCSD has proceeded with paying the Shed Shop the deposit.  Construction 

should start in January. 

 

Rhubarb Revue 

Curry will research the cost of the Rhubarb Revue (RR) so we can reach out 

to others and make sure we have the money to fund the costs of the events. 

 

Upcoming Meetings 

Curry and Olivia will talk to Ingrid tomorrow to follow up the member vote 

and further work on the governance revisions needed.  Curry will schedule 

the January meeting as needed. 

 

Ro made a motion to adjourn and Ellen seconded it.  We adjourned the 

meeting at 1:35. 

 

 
 

 


